Gallia County Family and Children First Council

Monthly Minutes for November 6, 2009

Members Present:
Ron Adkins, GJM BADAMHS

Joe Browning, Gallia County Sheriff

Melissa Conkle, Health Department

Tina Cotterill, Heart of the Valley Head Start

Rosalie Durbin, Gallia County Board of DD

Charla Evans, Gallia County Local Schools

Joe Foster, Gallia County Commissioner

Mary Jo Frank, Woodland Centers

Nikki Hogan, Holzer Medical Center (OB/Peds)

Dennis Johnson, Ohio Valley Behavioral Health

Mary Lynn Jones, Gallipolis City Schools

Melissa Kimmel, Serenity House

Russ Moore, Children’s Services

Tom Moulton, Gallia County Juvenile Judge

Lynn Pauley, GJV RSVP

Denise Shockley, Gallia-Vinton ESC

Greg Shrader, Juvenile Court

Kimberly Thomas, Parent Representative

Kelly Velazquez, Parent Representative

Sandra Walker, Gallia County WIC

Sarah Wamsley, Gallia Board of DD & ECCC

Dena Warren, FACTS/New Alternatives

Members Absent:
Terri Brown, OU Chillicothe Branch

Dana Glassburn, Dept. of Job and Family Services

Jon Lynch, Gallipolis City Commissioner




Truman Noe, Gallia-Jackson-Vinton JVSD

Jack Payton, Gallipolis City Schools

Jackie Sheets, FACTS/New Alternatives

Larry Simpson, Dept. of Youth Services

Jill Simpkins, NAMI/EMA

Teresa Varian, Gallia-Meigs Community Action

Staff Present:

Chris Love, FCFC Secretary

Cara Luce, Intersystem Coordinator

1. Welcome & Introductions – Rosalie Durbin called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.  Introductions were made.   

2. Approval of Agenda – Cara Luce stated that Sarah Wamsley would be presenting the Help Me Grow Reports instead of Debbie Davidson today.  Under “New Business – A. – Nomination of Officers” Ron Adkins will be presenting instead of Rosalie Durbin.  Ms. Luce requested the addition of Family & Civic Engagement Teams under “Old Business – C.”  She asked Dr. Denise Shockley and Dr. Charla Evans to update the Council on this information.  Ms. Durbin requested approval of the revised agenda.  

MOTION G10:109
Dennis Johnson made a motion to accept the agenda.  Charla Evans seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

3. Presentation & Approval of Minutes – Ms. Durbin requested approval of the minutes from the September 4th Business Meeting, September 21st Executive Committee Meeting, and October 2nd Planning Meetings.  

MOTION G10:110
Ron Adkins moved to approve the September 4, 2009 Business meeting minutes as well as the September 21st Executive Committee Meeting and the October 2, 2009 Planning Meeting minutes as presented.  Charla Evans seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

4. Budget/Finance Committee Report – Ron Adkins reported that the Fiscal Committee met prior to the Council meeting this morning.  He distributed copies of the FY’09 and FY’10 Fiscal Reports to the Council.  For FY’09, there was a carryover that was budgeted into the FY’10 Administrative Budget and everything else was spent out.  Mr. Adkins reported that we have begun receiving the FY’10 money and are paying out expenses as they incur.  

MOTION G10:111
Ron Adkins made a motion on behalf of the Budget/Finance Committee to approve the FY’09 final and FY’10 current finance reports.  Mary Jo Frank seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

5. Old Business

a. Implementation Reports
1. Help Me Grow – Sarah Wamsley reported that HMG is currently serving 28 Part C families, 49 at risk families are being served, and they have 8 Part C referrals right now.  There’s one at risk referral waiting.  There have been 42 children exited from Help Me Grow since July 1st for various reasons, but many of them were just unable to be contacted.  The HMG staff will be attending a required training in the next couple months.  On October 26th, they held a Halloween Playgroup and several families attended.  On November 16th, they will hold a Playgroup at the ECC and they are planning a Christmas Party.       

Cara Luce announced the receipt of a notice of award for the ARRA stimulus funds for Help Me Grow.

2. Children’s Trust Fund – Dena Warren reported that FACTS began a second round of Positive Parenting sessions I and II.  To date, they have provided 53 units since July 1st and16 of those units are unduplicated attendees.  

3. Alternative School Update – Mary Lynn Jones distributed the Alternative School Report.  She stated that they have had 3 long term students that have returned to their home schools.  Ms. Jones also pointed out the community agencies that support the Alternative School and that they are appreciative of the services.  She also pointed out that due to financial cut-backs there have been changes for 2009-2010.  Woodland Centers is providing case management at no cost, FACTS is providing group sessions at no cost, and the Alternative School budget was reduced from $56,857.00 to $39,389.00.  

4. Community Coalition – Ms. Warren announced that the Community Coalition is currently providing Life Skill sessions to the Alternative School.  Currently, they are working on asset building and using the evidence-based program “Too Smart to Start” with the LEADS Program.  At Vinton, she sees approximately 40 kids on Mondays.  At Hannan Trace, she sees between 15 to 25 kids.  At Addaville, she sees from 10 to 20 on Wednesday.  At Southwestern, she sees about 30 kids a week.  Since October was Red Ribbon month, they provided Red Ribbons, stickers, and educational messages to all the schools.  At LEADS, they conducted a Red Ribbon week.  Ms. Warren reported that she just recently applied for the “Parents Who Host Lose the Most” grant.   

5. IHBT/Other Children’s Programming – Dr. Mary Jo Frank distributed copies of the Children’s Programming Report.  For the first quarter, they served 270 unduplicated kids.  They completed the Summer Treatment Program, which served 46 kids with the support of Judge Moulton and the Juvenile Court.  They provided services in the Alternative School with case management and individual therapy.  They started a new After School Program, which is an extension of the Summer Program.  It has become very popular because it helped close the gap of the Summer Program and school starting so that those kids didn’t lose the progress they may have gained.  On the 22nd, they held a Trick or Treat Party that was a huge hit.  The Christmas Party is scheduled for December 10th with Santa Claus.  The DECA’s have been completed with the Early Childhood Mental Health Program with Head Start.  She received new information this morning that the total number of DECA’s is 168.  Dr. Frank reported that they are also involved in a new contract to provide prevention services in Gallipolis City Schools and Gallia County Local Schools.  She distributed a flier for a new Parenting Group that will be meeting on Thursdays at 4:45 at Woodland Centers.    This is taking place at the same time as the After School Program in hopes to connect with the parents that are bringing kids to that program.

b. Service Coordination/FCSS/289 Update – Cara Luce reported that she met with the new Outreach workers that Woodland Centers is going to have to explain the service coordination process.  Since our last meeting, we have had 33 meetings scheduled and 8 were cancelled.  There have been 8 new referrals since the last meeting.  They have had three families who have terminated services and she is working to follow-up with them.  Ms. Luce reported that they have been providing quite a bit of help with gas cards and transportation.  They are also trying a couple of rewards programs for some of the kids. The FCSS money, what used to be FAST money, is more flexible in a way, because they don’t have to have a mental health diagnosis but she can only bill her time for face to face meetings.  Also, the reporting is different and she’s not received guidance on that yet.  As for 289, she continues to collect the data.  There has been some talk at the State that they will start changing year-end templates for 289 because they don’t work.        
c.
Family & Civic Engagement Teams – Ms.  Luce reported that a couple months ago the First Lady of Ohio, Francis Strickland, held a Regional Forum and some of the Council Members attended it to discuss Family and Community Engagement teams through the Ohio Department of Education.  Ms. Luce stated that this project was in and out of the budget several times.  However, now it seems as though it’s back in the budget.  Dr. Charla Evans stated that this is a part of the evidence-based model.  The questions are still unanswered when you ask ODE.  Dr. Denise Shockley added that the idea of coming together with the team is that it requires the FCFC and the ESC and a local district to be a part of this group.  One of the requirements of an ESC is that you have to have attended 75% of local meetings, which we do, that we have collaborated on a program or services, which she and Dr. Evans both have done before, and that we have student achievement or a student priority area, which if Council will think back to the Partnerships for Success that Student Achievement was the number one goal selected in the county.  Dr. Shockley further explained that we must primarily serve students eligible for free and reduced priced lunches, which this county is very high in the percentage of poverty.  She and Dr. Evans feel like we meet all of those guidelines.  There will only be 25 teams selected in the state to participate and the application is due in January with intent to bid due December 21st.  Dr. Shockley stated that she and Dr. Evans felt like they could be “players” and that it would benefit the work that they are already doing together.  Ron Adkins asked if this would create a new mechanism similar to service coordination or is it something that since service coordination is already working so well in this county, that we could purchase a piece of what Cara Luce is doing for many of the kids we are already serving?  Dr. Evans responded that was her question to ODE and they didn’t know.  Mr. Adkins reminded the Council that we are already in trouble with FCFC and if this could help offset some of the budget then it could possibly help the Council.  Dr. Shockley stated that numerous times she has used the Partnerships for Success as a “springboard” of why we are readying this county to take on more grant dollars.  She said this again will show that we have been engaged and we should be able to access more grant dollars.    

MOTION G10:112
Ron Adkins made a motion that the Council collaborate on the Family and Civic Engagement Team. Rosalie Durbin seconded the motion, which carried.

d.
Other – Ms. Luce stated that we met deadlines on all of our year-end reports and have either been approved or have received word that they are in the process of being reviewed.    The Children’s Trust Fund was approved for this year.  The Occupational Capacity Building Fund (the administrative grant for FCFC) was approved but reduced from $20,000.00 to $16,257.00.  She has not received feedback on the 289 Report yet.  Ms. Luce worked with Robin Harris on the FAST Report and it has been submitted.  A Non-BH Report is not required this year because they don’t have the money anymore.

e.
Parent Representative Needed – Ms. Luce informed the Council that we need a Parent Representative.  Kim Dennison recently resigned due to her job obligations.  She does have a couple of interested people that she will be meeting with.
6. New Business

a. Nomination of Officers – Mr. Adkins announced that Ms. Luce contacted members and the slate of officers is as follows:  Kimberly Thomas/President, Dana Glassburn/Vice President, and Rosalie Durbin/Secretary.

MOTION G10:113
Tina Cotterill made a motion to close the nominations and Mary Jo Frank seconded motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

MOTION G10:114
Charla Evans made a motion to approve Kimberly Thomas/President, Dana Glassburn/Vice President, and Rosalie Durbin/Secretary.  Dennis Johnson seconded the motion, which carried.

b. Service Coordination Mechanism Revisions – Ms. Luce distributed copies of the Service Coordination Mechanism.  She explained that this document says how service coordination will be done.  She explained that with the change of the FAST money over to the FCSS money and the loss of EScore the mechanism needed to be updated.  The revisions were reviewed at the last Programming Meeting.  Ms. Luce explained that the old document went between multi-need and mult-system kids and she changed it so it consistently referred to multi-need children, which also fit the Statement of Assurances for the FCSS money.  The second change in the language was that it used to specify that we would serve kids up through age 18 or when they finished high school.  Now it says we will serve kids through age 21, regardless of their diagnosis.  The third change is in the section about referring children and families. There used to be two surveys that were completed pre and post referral.  These surveys were required through the FAST money, so this is no longer necessary.  Lastly, there is a correction on how we will no longer use EScore to track Service Coordination information and that Ms. Luce will track it on Excel sheets.
MOTION G10:115
Tina Cotterill made a motion to approve the above stated revisions to the Service Coordination Mechanism.  Kelly Velazquez seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

c. Next Meeting Dates – Rosalie Durbin informed the Council that the next Program Meeting is December 4th at 9:00 a.m. at the GJM ADAMHS Board Office.  The next Business Meeting of the Council is January 8, 2010 at 9:00 a.m. at the Service Center.
d. Other – There was nothing to discuss under this topic.       

7. Announcements/Concerns  - None
8. Adjournment 
MOTION G10:116
Russ Moore made a motion to adjourn and Ron Adkins seconded the motion.  The meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m.

_______________________________

______________________________

Council President




Council Secretary

PAGE  
6

